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ORDINARY MEETING
 MINUTES – May 17, 2013
@ Gresford School Library

Meeting opened: 10.10am
Attendance: Ange Kelehear (president),  Leanne Atkins (vice president), Toni Creak (vice president), Kerrie Challinor (treasurer), Julie Hartigan (secretary), Lyndell Osmond, Sylvia Lawrence, Kristy Duncan, Misha Bevan, Catherine Smith.
Apologies: Pauline Mitchell (principal), Lou Whyte, Sharon Hipwell.
Motion: That the minutes of the previous meeting be adopted.

Moved: Kerrie Challinor
Second: Sylvia Lawrence
Carried
Correspondence in: 
Incorporation certificate



P&C Journals




LW Reid catalogue




Cheques ($579.46 Pony Club + $2500 Billycart Derby)




Beth Tickle card + $20 for trivia night




Amanda Silver $5 for trivia night

Correspondence out: 
Incorporated application letter sent



Cow pat lotto invitation to families
Letter to paper outlining proposed use/s of funding monies from Billycart derby

Thank you letter to Willows for disco raffle items

Trivia night flyers/poster/article to Gresford News
Treasurer’s report (Kerrie Challinor): The treasurer reported that the P&C account had a balance of $2037.87, however, after the banking of new cheques the balance would be $6008.63. The Cattle Club account has a balance of $3441.
Motion: That the treasurer’s report be adopted.

Moved: Catherine Smith
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
Principal’s report (Pauline Mitchell): Attached (read by president Ange Kelehear)
Motion: That the principal’s report be adopted.

Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Kristy Duncan
Carried
GENERAL BUSINESS 

Motion: That the P&C start investigating replacement computers for the school, as listed on principal Pauline Mitchell’s “wish list” which was requested by the P&C at its previous meeting.

Moved: Sylvia Lawrence
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
Motion: That secretary Julie Hartigan write a letter to Tracy Merchant with an “expression of interest” to be the major recipient of the Gresford District Bushman’s Carnival this year.

Moved: Lyndell Osmond
Second: Leanne Atkins
Carried
Treasurer Kerrie Challinor showed off the P&C’s new computer which will be used for all accounting and to store all minutes and correspondence of the P&C. The total cost of the package was under $1000 and included the computer, 12-month anti-virus program, MYOB accounting software and Telstra dongle.

Since the tightening of accounting procedures, as advised by the auditor, there have been issues with providing canteen co-ordinators Kristy Duncan and Sylvia Lawrence with sufficient funds on their “load and go” cards. Discussions led to the following motion …

Motion: That treasurer Kerrie Challinor investigate options with the bank and also investigate setting up a petty cash system.

Moved: Kristy Duncan  
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Motion: That the P&C ask the Cattle Club to organise a poddy calf which Kerrie Challinor will raise for use at the P&C’s annual Cow Pat Lotto fundraiser. President Ange Kelehear to investigate.
Moved: Catherine Smith  
Second: Leanne Atkins
Carried
Motion: That V-P Leanne Atkins investigate setting up a Gresford Public School Facebook page with all the appropriate security, including the exclusion of “posting” options.

Moved: Toni Creak  
Second: Kristy Duncan

Carried
The preschool is hosting a disco at the Gresford School of Arts Hall between 6-8pm on June 14 and all students of Gresford Public School are invited.
Further discussions to be held about the idea of holding a fete/market day at the school in 2013. The idea would include moving the regular Gresford Community Markets to the school for the event. Discussions to take place with market coordinator Judy Grant.

President Ange Kelehear thanked everyone who supported the recent trivia night which raised $656 for the school.

Leanne Atkins to investigate a fundraising opportunity with Advanced Life Photography.

Misha Bevan to organise a working bee to allow the new garden plan to be put into action. Date to be advised.

Motion: That the P&C authorise a maximum of $500 to establish the new school garden.
Moved: Leanne Atkins  
Second: Lyndell Osmond
Carried
Kristy Duncan attended the Billycart Derby meeting re distribution of profits and advised that the P&C has been asked to provide one person to attend a traffic management training day at Dungog on July 27. Council will no longer be providing stop/go people for the Billycart Derby and the Billycart committee wants the responsibility to go the community groups that benefit from the day. A notice is to go in the school newsletter seeking a volunteer.

Concerns were raised about mistakes being made with the afternoon bus board. Ange Kelehear to raise these concerns with principal Pauline Mitchell.

Motion: That the P&C adopt the constitution provided by the P&C Association as required part of the incorporation process.
Moved: Leanne Atkins  
Second: Toni Creak
Carried
Motion: That Kerrie Challinor be authorised to buy Office Student for use on the new P&C computer.
Moved: Kristy Duncan
Second: Leanne Atkins
Carried
A sub-committee to co-ordinate the bi-annual fundraiser set for October 19 (theme: wild west) be formed with the following members: Leanne Atkins, Toni Creak, Catherine Smith, Kristy Duncan, Ange Kelehear, Sylvia Lawrence, Lyndell Osmond, Kerrie Challinor, Julie Hartigan, Lou Whyte and any other interested parents.
Next meeting: Friday, June 21, 2013, in the school library.

Meeting closed: 11.25am
Minutes taken by: Secretary Julie Hartigan
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